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Rossett Community Council 

Meeting on Wednesday 16th December 2015
Minutes
Present:-

A. Parrington (Chair), J. Bassett, P. Cade, K. Dolan, J.H. Jones, J. Montgomery W. Pace, 
C. Parker,, G. O. Smith,. PCSO Lisa Davies (Part Time)
 Apologies

Cllrs. J. Fortune, C. Guest, T.C. Harmer S. Hopper,  R.E. Shepherd
1.
 Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting.
The minutes of the meeting on November 18th 2015 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman. 
2,
 Reports from Representatives
i. North Wales Police

Crime Details-November 2015-

	Offence
	Location
	Detail
	Outcome

	Burglary
	1/11/15 Chester Road
	Attempt
	Nothing Taken, Not detected

	Theft
	3/11/15 Station Rd.
	Copper wiring
	Undetected

	Anti Social Behaviour
	Station Road

	Family Dispute
	


· Priorities
B.O.T.D’s
Decrease in crimes in the month Crime prevention event held. Continue to monitor and Patrols
Speeding –


 Continuing to monitor

Parking on pavements
Continuing to monitor. Advise and Warning Notices issued
· Good New stories

Only 2 crimes this month. 
Visits to Rossett Day Nursery 

Remembrance Sunday ran smoothly. 
Continuing to visit Darland School 
Visited St. Peter’s Christmas Fair.

3. County Borough Councillor J.H. Jones

Has met with Chief Inspector Neil Maxwell of North Wales Police to draw up the PCSO’s contract with Wrexham County Borough Council for the coming year. This contract will result in the presentation of information in a different way to the present with emphasis on trends in criminal activity. This is subject to approval by the Executive Board in January.
Station Road. In view of the traffic congestion problem it is proposed to place double yellow lines on the road at its narrow parts and outside the Doctors and Dentists surgeries and the hairdressers, thereby providing access for disabled people. This is subject to consultation. It is considered impractical to impose a 20mph limit since this could not be effectively policed. Illegal parking will be dealt with by Traffic Wardens, a service which is likely to be contracted out in future.
The 30mph speed limit on Rossett Road which currently ends at the end of Chapel Lane will be extended to Trevalyn.

Traffic speeds on Harwoods Lane. A survey has revealed that the average speed of vehicles along the narrow sections of the lane is 18.3 mph in the outward direction and 18.6mph on the inward direction. It is not practicable to lower the level of the hedges since they are growing over the top of a stone wall. Removal of this wall would involve compulsory purchase which would be prohibitively expensive. Warning signs on the road are a possible solution..Mr. David Green who addressed the Council on  this matter in November will be informed.

Gamford Lane cannot be totally restricted to 30mph since there are no street lamps on most of its length. It is suspected, however, that there are some instances in Wales where roads have 30mph despite not having street lighting. This will be investigated.

Network Rail. Further delays are being encountered in the track dualling works due to technical problems. It has been revealed that 13 km. of cabling is not fit for purpose and will have to be replaced. A letter has been sent to Mark Isherwood A.M. asking him to refer the matter to the Minister requesting him to producer a detailed explanation of the situation which is running well over the planned time scale. This delay will prevent work being carried out on Stringers Lane and the closure of Cobblers Lane.
Street lighting on Chester Road. Lamps Nos. 3 - 6 are still not in working order which Wrexham County Borough Council report is due to a fault on the Scottish Power network.  An electrician will examine the problem on 17th December. A particular resident has reported the matter on 9 occasions. It is believed that the administration of such matters has been badly handled and staff changes are likely to take place within the relevant department of the Council.
A litter bin has now been sited in Trevalyn at the request of some residents. Others are now complaining and asking for it to be removed or, at least for it to be painted green.

4. Community Councillors.

Cllr. Smith .re the wall at the Burton Road weir
 A letter has been sent to NRW to advise them of the state of the wall which serves no useful purpose as a Flood Defence wall Wrexham County Borough Council proposes to re point the stonework which is regarded as a road boundary wall as opposed to a Flood Defence wall. NRW has referred the matter to its local Officer, Mr. Rob Green, who has not yet replied to correspondence.

Cllr Dolan- The level of street lighting along Darland Lane between Alyn Drive and Broad Lane is very poor and could be improved by the addition of street lamps on some of the existing electricity poles. A quotation will be invited from Jones Lighting for the installation of additional pole mounted lamps.
Cllr. Bassett – Re liaison with Darland School. He has previously made it known that he does not wish to perform the role of Liaison officer and suggested that someone else should take it on .He is frequently contacted by the School on a variety of topics and sees the need for someone to respond to them. Cllr. Jones pointed out that, since he is a Governor of the School that there is no need for a further Councillor to become involved. 
Cllr. Montgomery made the point that every Councillor should become involved in more than simply attending meetings to which the Chairman said that at the January 2016 meeting the matter will be discussed.
5.  
Matters for discussion
i. The Web site is nearing completion and should be available to go live shortly when information is received from Vision ICT with regard to editing.

ii. Playground upgrading. A representative of Playdale has visited the Recreation Ground and the Greenfields playground. He will produce proposals for their development. Examples of recently refurbished playgrounds may be seen at Maesgwyn and Bellevue Park in Wrexham.
The residents of Greenfields and pupils at t. Peter’s School have been asked to make suggestions regarding the best equipment for the children of the area, with some positive responses.
There are many sources of funding for such projects but they all require knowing what is required and its cost.

iii. Planters. There is concern about the cost of the planters in 2015 considering their poor quality. Urban Plants will be asked for an explanation of the high value of their recent invoice prior to payment being made for the last summers planting.

6.  
Planning

i. The Coach House, Trevalyn Hall, Rear Conservatory extension P/2015/0874. Supported

ii. The Old School House, Burton Green. Workshop & Car Port with home office P/2015/0912. Supported
iii. Strathalyn, Llay Road. Remove Cypress tree to ground level.P/2015/0829 Supported

iv. Former Rosemary Nurseries.(Retrospective) Install 7 below ground gas tanks.P/2015/0928 Objection on the grounds that the tanker driver would not have a clear view of the tank filling point from the vehicle, also that the tanker would obstruct traffic during the filling operation.
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Finance

i.
The Recreation Ground Warden will be paid at the rate of £ 8.25 per hour from 1st January 2016.
ii
Allocation of Donations. Cllr. Dolan expressed an interest in The Village Hall and the Scout hut and Cllr. Pace expressed an interest in The Play Group. Neither voted on the decisions.
Donations were awarded to the following:-

	Organisation
	Accounts Received.
	Sum Requested
	Sum Awarded

	Village Festival
	Yes
	£ 2,200
	£ 500

	Horticultural. Society
	Yes
	£ 500
	£ 500

	Pre School Playgroup
	Yes
	Not Specified
	£ 500

	Village Hall
	Yes
	Not Specified
	£1,000

	Rainbows L. Warren)
	New Starter
	£570
	£ 570

	Scouts Management. Committee
	Yes
	Up to £10,000
	£ 1,000

	Gresford Library
	Yes
	£1,500
	£ 1,500

	Friends & Families
	Yes
	£100
	£ 100

	Honouring Our Veterans
	Letter from Armed Forces Champion                            
	Not Specified
	£ 500

	Total Donated
	
	
	£ 6,670


iii..Invoices Payable

	Payee
	Purpose
	Sum
	Cheque

	Excel Commercial Cleaning
	Toilet Cleaning (Nov).
	£ 96.00
	2711

	Jones Lighting
	St. Ltg. Maintenance
	£ 414.80
	2712

	R.I. Wallace
	‘Concrete in’ Goal Posts
	£ 53.74
	2713

	Scottish Power
	Street lighting energy
	£ 440.29
	2714

	Wrexham CBC
	Supply & Install 30cu mt.Bark 
	£ 1,423,.66
	2716

	T. Price
	Park Warden
	£ 147.60
	2717

	F.B. Doyle
	Clerks Salary 
	£ 287.49
	2718

	H.M.R.C.
	Tax
	£108.60
	2719

	Urban Planters
	Summer/Seasonal planting 2915
	£ 1,392.00
	2720

	A. Parrington
	Refreshments for Xmas tree lights switch on
	£ 131.92
	2721

	Vision ICT
	Web site design. Initial Payment
	£450.00
	2722

	Ashtree Services
	Hedge cutting shortfall – Nov. 15
	 £ 211.42
	2723

	AVOW
	Payroll charge Oct – Dec.
	£ 60.00
	2724

	AVOW
	Payslips July/ Sept (Replacement of unpresented cheque
	£45.00
	2725

	Total
	
	£ £6,680.72
	

	Balance at Bank on completion 
	
	£ 78,573.01
	


iv. The Precept for 2016/2017 was set as follows:-
	Function
	Precept

	Administration
	£ 10,000

	Recreation Grounds
	£ 20,000

	Toilets
	£4,000

	Public Lighting
	£18,000

	Donations
	£ 5,000

	Total
	£ 57,000


Date of next meeting 20th January 2016
Signed as a true record…………………………..Chairman………………………Date
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